<u>Treasurer's Note:</u> April 30th marked a third into our fiscal year. To date there have been some great things happening within our church programs – just ask our staff members and leaders. The Board of Trustees also wish to report that there has been an increase in giving to date compared to this time last year. Let us be celebratory in our systematic giving.

<u>Lost & Found</u> — Over time many items get left behind at the church. We have two lost and found collection areas all year, and it is time to clean those out. There is a table set out in the foyer this morning. Please check to see if any of the items belong to you and take them home! Any items remaining after this morning will be donated to the Mission Thrift Store.

Camp Seggie is looking to fill two leadership positions to complete our staff team; Head Cook and Facilities Director. Head Cook is responsible for ordering and cooking daily meals at Camp as well as overseeing Assistant Cooks. The Facilities Director is responsible for overseeing the daily care and cleaning of all camp facilities managing a team of Leaders in Training. Please contact Bob at bob@campseggie.ca for more info or apply at campseggie.ca.

From the Pastor's Pen

Dear Church Family;

Following today's services Wendy and I are heading off Island for two weeks vacation. If anyone has need of pastoral care, please contact one of the ministry staff (listed below) or a deacon: Nathan Jay, Andrew Bryenton, Erin Chisholm, Graham Kempton, Marjorie Matthews, Don Neily, Yemi Olajide, or Gwen Reid.

Summer Blessings, Pastor Dave

Contact Us: (902) 628-2111; 235 Prince St., Charlottetown, PE C1A 4S2

Lead Pastor: Rev. David DuBois – pastordave@bellaliant.net

Seniors & Outreach: Rev. Annette Wells - dietcokeaddict43@hotmail.com

Worship: Sharon MacKenzie – sharonsry@hotmail.com Children & Family: Pam Schut – amixofsix@gmail.com

Youth, Young Adults & Connection: Andrew & Laura Bennett – andrujb@gmail.com;

laurasredsky@gmail.com

Office Administrator: Annette Wells - fbc@pei.aibn.com

Custodian - Rick Myers

Let's connect online: Website: myfbc.ca

Facebook: First Baptist Church Childrens Ministry at First Baptist Church



OUR MISSION

Sharing the hope of Jesus with the world he loves.



June 10, 2018

Welcome to First Baptist Church

If you are visiting today, we are delighted to have you with us.

If you need any help at all, please ask one of the hosts at the door or in the foyer.

There is also information at the Welcome Centre.

Children are invited to sit with their parents until they are dismissed from the service for the Children's Programs downstairs.

Sunday morning programs for children include Nursery (ages 0-2) and Pre School & Junior Church (ages 3 - grade 6).

Our Sunday services include the 9:30 "Morning Well" and 11:00 "Classic Worship".

At 10:30 everyone is invited to "Halftime" downstairs in the Café.

Prayer with a pastor or deacon is offered in the chapel (area to the left of the sanctuary) following the service.

Series "Puzzles & Problems"

"Why Do Bad Things Happen to Good People?"

Romans 8:18-25

Week at a Glance

Monday, June 11th 9:00 a.m. – Food Pantry (Carol F., Fran P.)

Tuesday, June 12th 9:30 a.m. – Staff meeting

7:00 p.m. - Deacons Board Meeting

Wednesday, June 13th 6:30 p.m. – Outreach Board Meeting

<u>Thursday, June 14th</u> 7:00 a.m. – Morning Prayer

Friday, June 15th 7:00 p.m. – The Living Room (at Bennetts')

Sunday, June 17th Father's Day

9:30 a.m. – Morning Well 10:30 a.m. – Halftime

11:00 a.m. – Classic Worship

Condolences

Our sympathy goes out to **Judy Parsons** on the passing of her mother, Vera Ross, on May 31^{st} . The funeral service was held on June 4^{th} in St. John's NL.

We also wish to extend our sympathy to the **family members of Barbara R**. **Jenkins** who passed away on June 5th. The funeral service was held here at First Baptist on Friday, June 8th with Pastor Marie Kenny officiating.

<u>Graduates</u> – it is that time of year! We want to recognize all of those in our congregation and family members who have, or are, graduating this year. If you or a family member fall into this category, please send the information to the office at <u>fbc@pei.aibn.com</u>. Pictures are also welcome. The **deadline** for pictures and information is **June 13**th.

Next week is **Father's Day!** Similar to what was done for Mother's Day, this year the church will be donating the funds usually used to purchase a gift to a ministry instead. For Father's Day we have chosen to support the work of Harvest House here in Charlottetown. If you would like to give towards this special project, please designate the amount on an offering envelope found in the pews and place it in the offering basket or plate.

If you have a baby bottle at home from the Island Pregnancy Centre's fundraiser, next week is the week that they are to be returned. Please drop them off at the Welcome Centre.

<u>Handbell Choir</u> – thank you to everyone who supported the recent hanging basket fundraiser. The handbells have now all been refurbished. Thank you to the choir for playing at this morning's 11:00 service.

Summer Opportunities

Finish Your Own Project – Wednesday evenings, 7:00 – 9:30 p.m. Bring whatever project you want to work on, and the materials. Enjoy the company of others while you work. **Starts June 20**th!

Quilting Day – Saturday, August 4th, 8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. The cost for this day is \$30 per person (plus whatever materials you are using.) Wendy DuBois will be facilitating this class, offering a cathedral window cushion pattern or a tablerunner. Registration must be made by July 21st.

For more information about either of these activities please contact Pastor Annette (<u>dietcokeaddict43@hotmail.com</u> or 902-393-2909).

Summer Café – We are excited to announce that on July 1st the Welcome Ministry Team will be launching **'Summer Cafe'**, a refreshing new addition to the Sunday morning schedule! 'Summer Cafe' will be hosted by our welcome ministry team every Sunday this summer! We invite you to come outside to the front lawn after the 10:00 a.m. service and enjoy a cold drink and warm fellowship together! See you there! Stay tuned to find out more about getting involved!